4 July 2012

City Council
Committee Report

To: Mayor and Council
Fr: Joanne L. McMillin, City Clerk

Re: Application to serve on LOW Museum Board Committee

Recommendation:

That Council hereby appoints Craig Cunningham to fill the vacancy created by the
resignation of Charmaine Romaniuk on the Lake of the Woods Museum Board, with a
term to expire November 30, 2014.

Background:

With the recent resignation of Charmaine Romaniuk from the LOW Museum Board as a
result of her now living in Thunder Bay, Craig Cunningham had earlier applied and was
the only applicant we received following a month of advertising. As you may recall he
was just recently appointed to Kenora Heritage and this is an appropriate fit for him to
also serve on the Museum Board.

Budget:
N/A

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:
LOW Museum Board is aware this is coming forward and will be notified of official appointment.



